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From Campaign Administration

Subject Stop Sale/Safety Recall: Accord Sedan SRS Control Unit

DATE: November 15, 2016
TO: All Honda Parts & Service Managers, Advisors and Personnel
FROM: Campaign Administration

RE: Stop Sale/Safety Recall: Accord Sedan SRS Control Unit

In January 2016, American Honda Motor Co., Inc. notified dealers of a stop sale and safety recall for certain model year
2008-2010 Accord Sedan vehicles for SRS control units that may be prone to internal failure. When this recall was
announced, replacement parts were not available in sufficient quantities to repair all vehicles, and accordingly, control
units were prioritized for the highest risk vehicles - those that exhibited the internal failure with the SRS light on.

As of today, November 15, 2016, parts are available to order, and all vehicles can now be repaired using updated
control units. Please review the revised version of service bulletin 16-006, Safety Recall: 2008-10 Accord SRS Unit
Replacement.

Mailed notifications reflecting this update will be sent to registered owners of affected vehicles the week of November
14, 2016. This notice will explain that parts are available, and to visit the dealer for repair as soon as possible. Note that
a significant number of affected vehicles are also affected by the passenger side airbag inflator recall, S/B 16-048.
Please be sure to complete all open recalls before returning the vehicle to the customer.

American Honda previously announced a safety recall for some 2008 and 2009 Accord Sedan vehicles to reflash SRS
control units to improve crash detection and reduce the potential for inadvertent deployment (service bulletin 15-078). All
vehicles affected by this reflash activity are also included in the SRS control unit replacement range. Because a
replacement SRS control unit will repair both concerns service bulletin 15-078 will be expired, and SRS unit replacement
will be applicable to all affected vehicles.

No affected vehicles can be sold until all remaining recall repairs are completed.

Note: Some vehicles affected by this campaign may be in your new or used vehicle inventory. Failure to inspect and, if
needed repair, a vehicle subject to a recall or campaign may subject your dealership to claims or lawsuits from the
customer or anyone else harmed as a result of such failure. In addition, state law may provide American Honda with the

right to seek indemnification in any such claim or lawsuit.

Click here for a copy of service bulletin 16-006.
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